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______________________________________________________________________________                                                            
The Lake Eunice Township board held its monthly meeting at the town hall on August 18th, 2020 at 7:00 pm.    The minutes from the July meeting were reviewed and approved by a motion by Ed Clem and seconded by Al Bergquist.   The treasurer report was reviewed.  The motion was made to approve the current treasurer’s report by Ed Clem and seconded by Wayne Jacobson.
Jay Carlson, Lake Eunice resident that lives over on Gilbertson Place was present to talk about his property and surrounding neighborhood.  Mr. Carlson has been providing maintenance for Gilbertson Place since approximately 1989.  There is an existing township agreement that affords him the ability to perform private maintenance.  Mr. Carlson advised he would like to start conversations about the township having a more active presence on this road.  Road supervisors did discuss this and made arrangements to tour the road and surrounding properties.  This conversation will continue at further township meetings.

John Okeson was present to discuss the Townhall Road project.  Discussion with the board in regards to some concerns.  Jason Rosing did indicate there appears to be a few bumps and spots that may need to be repaired.  Mr. Okeson agreed there are some areas on the road that need repairs and he is willing to have those conversations with Driveway Services.   Road supervisors will tour this road to ensure that the road is completed to Lake Eunice's standards.  In addition, Heather Anderson will send a letter indicating the concerns and encouraging Driveway Services to contact Mr. Okeson to review the issues and make the necessary repairs.

Hiemark Road was discussed.  This road is washed out again on the east side.  They board did discuss a more long-term response as this road seems to have continual issues.  It was graded after the last storm.  Options were discussed and this road will be graded again, with more long-term solutions discussed in the spring, 2021.

Halstad Road was discussed.  After a recent storm, the ditch is full again.  Discussion in regards to an approach or possibly a culvert.  Jerry Johnson did look at this road and reported his findings.  This road will need to be addressed during spring, 2021.

Morton Oaks Road was discussed.  A Lake Eunice resident brought up that the road to the boat access was full of ruts.  The resident does need to call the DNR about this issue as that road to the public access is their responsibility.

An estimate was received in regards to paving Meadow Lane in Lake Eunice township from Taves Construction-Driveway Services.  This was discussed and also clarified what the requirements are for the road to meet the township’s specifications.  Jason Rosing will reach out to the residents to clarify.
The 2020 Township Road Mileage Certification was reviewed.  It was discovered there are three roads that are not on the certification.  Those roads are Kisor Road, Cormorant Meadows Drive and Gilbertson Place.  Heather Anderson will reach out to the Becker County Highway Department to clarify and ensure those roads are added.

Ed Clem brought up that L and M Spraying did not get the ditch spraying done in the spring. He did confirm Lake Eunice Township is on their list for Fall.  Ed Clem and Al Bergquist will follow up with this to ensure the spraying gets done.

There are trees down on Deroxe Road.  Jerry Johnson will take care of the trees on the North side of the road.  The snow mobile club does take care of the South side of the road.

Discussion was held in regards to the Fire and Rescue contract Lake Eunice has with Audubon Fire and Rescue.  A few months ago, a member of the rescue squad did come to a townhall meeting.  The board is requesting someone from Fire and Rescue come to another meeting.  Heather Anderson will reach out and make that request.  The Fire and Rescue contract was held over till next month when hopefully someone from Fire and Rescue can be in attendance.
A motion was made to adjourn at 7:55 pm by Jerry Johnson and seconded by Ed Clem. 
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